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Warren

CHAPLAIN'’S MESSAGE — REV. FR. FRANK WAGNER, CSC

. My Brother Knights,

I want to share with you a reflection made by our Bishop Crosby of the
Diocese of Hamilton regarding this year's Week for Life and the Family
with the theme, "Love Grows by Giving ...." He said, "None of us is
unaware of, or immune to, the pain created by the great challenges
confronting contemporary families.”

The Bishop noted that the Bishops of Canada observed:

Virtually every form of poverty — material, emotional, moral or spiritual — has its
origin in some kind of deprivation within the family. What is most lacking today is
love — the kind of love that Jesus Christ came to give; a love which gives without
counting the cost; a transformative love which can be found in its perfection only
in Him who is love incarnate and in whom we can be transformed and empowered
to love just as He loves. To a society confused about the nature of love, Pope
Francis offers a piercingly insightful reflection on love's true meaning in his recent
Apostolic Exhortation Amoris Laetitia [the Joy of Love].

In this my last letter to you as chaplain, I hope that every Knight will read Pope Francis'
Apostolic Exhortation Amoris Laetitia which so wisely sums up the Synods on the Family. Read
especially Chapter Four where the Pope does a beautiful meditation on the passage about
charity which St. Paul wrote two millennia ago. All of us Knights need to remember that if all
the works we do are lacking charity, then we have failed to be true to the various degrees of
our Columbian brotherhood.

Fr. Frank Wagner, CSC
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Brothers,

Our journey on the path continues as we once again end another fraternal year. Thank you to
our Chaplain for the past year, Father Frank Wagner, CSC, who will be leaving us for a posting
in Montreal. Your spiritual inspiration has helped us immensely. To this year’s executive
retiring from positions we say, “Thank you” for your dedication. We hope you stay with us and
continue to help us make a difference in our council, parish and community.

We are going through some challenging times and we would be remiss if we did not thank the
Knights on our council who have put in endless hours and countless schedule changes
dedicated to Council work and initiatives. This year our council has been working on the
strengthening of the parish roundtables in all four parishes. To date we are happy to report
that three out of the four parishes have held an initial meeting. We encourage you as a Knight
to join your roundtable and show your parishioners that you are proud to be with the Knights
of Columbus.

Guided by the Holy Spirit, we will begin our new Fraternal year on July 1. Change is in the
wind, Brothers. What it looks like can only be determined by you. You are the role model of a
council that is about to begin its 58th year in existence.

“Together we can make a difference.”

Vivat Jesus,
John D’Addario, Grand Knight

JUNE 15 - OUR ANNUAL CHARITY GOLF TOURNAMENT

BROCHURE AND REGISTRATION INFORMATION
AT END OF THIS NEWSLETTER!
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ENGAGING IN SERVICE

. This is the 13th article that outlines what our duty as Knights of Columbus
truly is. Our work as Knights focuses on six service categories of Church,
Community, Council, Family, Culture of Life, and Youth. The K of C "Service
Program" is organized around these topics. In this article we'll start looking at
- “Family Activities” and ways that we can Strengthen Family Life by dedicating
i o support of this category.

Parents all want the same thing - a strong, happy and healthy family. They are aware they
need time to be together as a family and in today's world that's hard to find. Countless
demands are always pulling at the family unit. Kids face similar time problems.

Family Life

To help families be together and have fun, Council 5073 can offer ready-made activities that
require families only to participate. Here are a few of many.

o Plan a special social night honouring Family of the Month and Family of the Year.

. Submit Family of the Year selection to the state council for consideration as the
jurisdiction's Family of the Year and possible consideration as the Supreme Council
Family of the Year.

. Plan an annual marriage vow renewal program for couples in our council or the entire
parish, working with our chaplain to plan a Mass or prayer service during which married
couples renew their vows. (A certificate to present to each couple is available through
the Supply Department.)

These are a few more ways we can be a catalyst to increasing family time.

In July's newsletter we'll continue to look at ‘Family Activities — Strengthening Family Life.'

For more information, please visit http://www.kofc.org/un/en/service/index.html and review
the "Surge....with Service" document.

JOHN SCHUNK
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COUNCIL 5073
ELECTION RESULTS FOR 2017/18

The following members were elected at the
May General Meeting:

Grand Knight — Br. John D’Addario
Deputy Grand Knight — Open

Chancellor — Br. Michael Mark

Recorder — Open

Financial Secretary — Appointed by State
Treasurer — Br. Jim Csordas

Lecturer — Appointed by the Grand Knight
Advocate — Br. Jere Hartnett

Warden — Br. Frank Miele

Inside Guard —Luke Oko*

Outside Guard — Br. Rocco Devito
Trustee 1st Year — Br. John Schunk
Trustee 2nd Year — Br. Tom O’Brien
Trustee 3rd Year — Br. Henry Valchef

*Br. John Bennett seconded Luke Oko’s
nomination for Inside Guard.

The results of the election have left two
positions open. On June 12, at the General
Meeting, the election floor will be open to fill
these positions.

MOTION TO AMEND BY-LAWS

Our current chaplain Father Frank Wagner is
leaving us at the end of the fraternal year for
an assignment in Montreal. Monsignor
Raymond Modeski has accepted the position
of Chaplain of 5073 Council and has been
appointed by Bishop Crosby. The Monsignor is
not available on Mondays but is available on
Wednesdays.

The motion of amendment is that we change
our meeting day from the second Monday of
the month to the second Wednesday of the
month at 7:30 p.m.

Voting on the amendment will take place at
the General Meeting on Junel2 Meeting.

Prayer Requests

In charity, unity and fellowship let us pray for
the needs of our brother Knights and their

families.
Frank Barich Sean Browne
Barb Catena Riccardo Colaianni
John Cumming Brett Faucher
Harder Family Frank Hartman
Darryl Judd Rosemary Madden
Bill O'Riordan Fr. Philip Sherlock

PRAYER IN TIME OF NEED

Lord Jesus, you came into the world to heal our
infirmities and to endure our sufferings. You went
about healing all and bringing comfort to those in
pain and need.

We come before you now in this time of need asking
that you may be the source of our strength in body,
courage in spirit and patience in pain.

May we join ourselves more closely to you on the
Cross and in your suffering that through them we
may draw our patience and hope.

Assist us and restore us to health so that united
more closely to our family, the Church, we may give
praise and honour to your name. Amen.

PRAYERS FOR BROTHERS, FAMILIES
AND FRIENDS RECENTLY DEPARTED

John Haber Paul Hinton Sam Sarraf

Br. Knight

Ewart Harris

Knights of

Columbus

Family Fraternal
Benefits Advisor

416.559.4071

or by email: ewart.harris@kofc.org

or by mail:

Knights of Columbus

142 Ulster Drive, Oakville, ON L6L 3P2
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Sean Browne
James Collins
Paul Harper
John Hubbel
John Luciow
David MacPherson
Jude Malone
Michael O'Brien
Roger Robichaud
Leo Russell
Gaetano Sferrazza
Gary Smith
Brent Strachan

CASH CALENDAR PROJECT UPDATE

Our Cash Calendar Project is a key fund raiser
for both our council and our charity funds. The
project is on schedule and on budget. We
have raised over $7,500 in sponsorships and
have 36 sponsors with 50 ads covering all 12
months. The Calendar is now in the assembly
and design stage. I expect it will be available
for sales by late June. At that time we will
need everyone's help to sell all 1,200
calendars and push this project over the top.

I would like to thank the Cash Calendar team
that worked hard in getting sponsorships and
getting us to this point. I welcome the help
and support of every member as we move in
to the sales stage.

Jere Hartnett, PGK
Cash Calendar Chair
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TO OUR BROTHER KNIGHTS
AND THEIR WIVES
WHO CELEBRATE

THEIR ANNIVERSARIES
IN JUNE!

Joseph and Maria Acosta
Roger and Raymonde Cloutier
Thomas and Helen Hutton
Thomas and Margaret Tilly
Ben and Marie Zukiel

ROSES FOR LIFE

ThankYou to all Brothers who helped on
Mother’s Day to distribute Roses for Life. Our
Council raised $1,530.

Frank Miele, Chair 2017

MEETINGS AT A GLANCE

June Council Groups Time
5 | Executive Meeting 7:00 p.m.
12 | General Meeting 7:30 p.m.
19 | Kolumbus Club 7:30 p.m.
29 | Prayer Cenacle 6:30 p.m.
26 | Fraternal Night 7:30 p.m.

Other Groups

7 & 21 | Matinee (Day) Bingo 11a.m.tol p.m.

8 | Afternoon (Twilight) Bingo | 3:45 p.m. to 6 p.m.

13 & 27 | Midnight (Night) Bingo 9 p.m.to 12 a.m.
Every Seniors’ Club 9:30 a.m.
Wednesday

Please refer to our website www.kofc5073.ca for more
information about these and other events.
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KNIGHTS’ MONTHLY MOMENTS

Breakfast at Our Hall on April 23

! = = A I s
On April 23, the Knights of Columbus Council
5073 cooked a delicious breakfast at our hall for

more than 150 people.

St. Raphael’s Communion Breakfast on May 7

(Left) Brothers Michael Mark, Vincent Meehan and Jim Csordas contribute their time and
talents in the kitchen during the St. Raphael’s Communion Breakfast on Sunday, May 7,
after both Masses. A good time was had by all, with the food left over from the breakfast
being donated to the Notre Dame Youth shelter in Hamilton. One parishioner at the
breakfast was celebrating her 90th birthday.
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COUNCIL CONTACT INFORMATION

COUNCIL EXECUTIVE
2016-2017

CHAPLAIN
Fr. Frank Wagner, CSC
905.637.2346
GRAND KNIGHT
John D’Addario
905.639.9727
DEPUTY GRAND KNIGHT
Gordon Drake
289.337.3847
CHANCELLOR
Michael Mark
905.333.3623
RECORDER
Bill Manley
905.632.7410
FINANCIAL SECRETARY
Paul Catena
905.630.1840
TREASURER
Jim Csordas
905.681.2075
LECTURER
Rocco Galliani
289.396.3153
ADVOCATE
Jere Hartnett
905.637.3934
WARDEN
Michael Attardo
905.635.8775
INSIDE GUARD
Frank Barich
905.639.4877
OUTSIDE GUARD
Rocco DeVito
905.637.1220
HONORARY OUTSIDE
GUARD
John Pickard
905.336.0076
TRUSTEE ONE YEAR
Henry Valcheff
905.639.4085
TRUSTEE TWO YEAR
John Schunk
289.337.4306
TRUSTEE THREE YEAR
Frank Miele
416.606.0436
DISTRICT DEPUTY
Steve Reynolds
905.220.3316

COUNCIL COMMITTEES

2016-2017

PARISH ROUND TABLE
COORDINATORS

BURLINGTON KOLUMBUS St. John the Baptist

CLUB

President
Tom Flannery
289.259.3284

HALTON COLUMBUS
CHARITIES

President
Paul LaFontaine
905.681.6140

SERVICE PROGRAMS

Program Director
Gordon Drake
289.337.3847

Community Director
TBA

Family Director
TBA

Pro-Life Directors
Paul Muller
905.632.4715
Jim McCarthy
905.336.3811

Membership Director
Kevin Abraham
905.330.7545

Youth Director
TBA

Office: 905.634.2485

Michael Enright
905.315.1744

St. Patrick
Office: 905.632.6114

Tom Vermelfoort
905.634.4812
Frank Hartman
905.634.1260

St. Paul the Apostle
Office: 905.332.5115

Rohan Nazareth
905.639.3220
Frank Miele
416.606.0436

St. Raphael
Office: 905.637.2346

Rocco Devito
905.637.1220
Jason Romanetti
416.616.7834

In Service to One, in Service to All




REGISTRATION Knights @f
PAYMENT
o $160 per person C@hllmbUS #5@73

0 Cheque to Kof C(5073)
o Debit
o Visa/ MasterCard

CARD NUMBER

EXPIRY DATE

SIGNATURE

Complete for 1-4 Players in Your Group
(Print complete name & address for $40.00*
charitable receipt)

Company

Name

Player#1

Address:

2: . . .
Helping those in Need in

X .

Our Local Community

Player#2 Carpenter Hospice, Burlington
Food Bank; Partnership West,

Address:

Nelson Youth Centre and more...

w June 15,2017
- Century Pines

Player#3

Address:

=:
X

s K ANEFFcoLr

592 Westover Rd
Above the Roundabout at
Highways 5, 8, & 52
w: 1-866-388-5688
> www.golfcenturypines.com

Playeri#4

Address:

* Charitable receipt(s) will be mailed




This Charity Golf Tournament is one of the
many ways we raise money and help the less
fortunate in Burlington. Please join us on
Thursday June 15, 2017.

YOUR SUPPORT TRULY MAKES

A DIFFERENCE

o Golf $160 (incl. Cart, Dinner, Prizes)

a (Charitable Receipt - $40.00)

a 4 golfers c/w Hole Sponsor Sign- $800
a Sponsor Sign only - $250

o Cash donations $20 + (Charitable Receipt)
o Golf Prizes would be appreciated

AGENDA

o Registration begins: 11:00-11:45
o Board Golf Carts: 11:45- 12:20
o Shotgun Start: 12:30
o Reception: 5:00-6:00
o Dinner: 6:00-7:00
o Wrap-Up: 700-8:00

Website: www.kofc5073.ca

2400 Industrial St.
Burlington, ON L7P-1A5

FEATURING:

o Shotgun Start

o Foursome Best Ball

o Light Lunch

o Longest Drive M/F

o Closest to the Pin

o Driving range/ putting
greens available

o Club facilities available

o Prime Rib Buffet

o A Fun-filled Day

GOLF SKILL
CHALLENGES:

o Putting Contest
o Holein One - 2017 Car Lease
o Land on the Green Contest

CONTACT US
Registration

Mario  905-632-3201
mariocolaianni@hotmail.ca

Sponsorship
Jere 905-637-3934

jhartnett2@cogeco.ca

Prizes
Michael 905-333-3623
mysmark18@sympatico.ca



